
Now that the changes to the organisation of the school day have 

been embedded, we would like to thank all parents/ carers for 

your help and patience with this. We know it can be difficult for 

parents not being able to speak to class teachers as often as you 

would like but your continued support is very much appreciated.  

We have been working over the last few weeks to arrange Virtual Parent Meetings to 

allow you the opportunity to meet class teachers and discuss your child’s progress. We 

are now in a position to organise these after half term and we will be sending information 

very shortly to explain how this will work. 

Last week we undertook a KS2 trial of our remote learning strategy with TEAMS. This 

was very successful in the main and has identified a couple of issues, which we are work-

ing to resolve and will update you on as soon as we can to ensure that we could keep 

continuity of learning.  Before half term, we will be undertaking a similar remote learning 

trial with KS1. If you could support this with the children we would be very grateful as it 

allows us to test our systems so we can ensure continuity in learning for children in the 

event of having to return to learning remotely for any reason. Again thank you for all 

your support. Take care and have a lovely weekend. 
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Every day your child spends 

in school really matters. 

This week’s attendance  

superstars are: 

 

Ladybirds with 99% 

1H and 1RT with 100% 

4H and 5B with 100% 

Wet weather PE 

We try to go out 
for PE whenever 

possible.  During the cur-
rent pandemic when chil-
dren are wearing their kit 
all day on PE days, please 
do feel free to send them 
with indoor shoes or plim-
sols to wear if they get 
caught out in the rain.  

The Virtual 5K Challenge. The South Leicestershire School 

Sports Partnership  Virtual 5K challenge was really popular. In total 
4,097 young people got involved from 28 primary schools and 6 sec-

ondary schools which is 
absolutely amazing! Pupils ran a total 
of 1,980km which is the equivalent of 
running from London to Rome!!   We 
were delighted to learn that Kibworth 
had won first place in each of the KS2  
categories.  
Go Kibworth! 

Values Badges 
If your child completed their Values Passport during lockdown 

and needs to collect their badges please could they bring in their 

passports on Monday next week. We will have them ready for collection by the end 

of the week.  Thank you! 

Flu Immunisation 
 The nurses will be visiting the school on 

FRIDAY 13th NOVEMBER 2020 

If you would like your child/children to receive the nasal flu vaccination 

please complete the online consent form via the link below.  

The school code is LE138358 
https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder that the 

last day of term is 

Thursday 15th October.  

School will re-open on 

Monday 26th October. 

No Trading Cards 
Please remember that all 
forms of trading cards, includ-
ing Pokemon  & Top Trumps, 
cannot be bought into school 
at the moment to prevent 
cross contamination. Sorry! 

Discovery Live 

On Wednesday 14th October 2020 you can hear directly from our Director of Primary Educa-
tion, David Briggs and Jo Stone, Online Learning Lead Professional as they discuss and ex-
plain ‘The Role of IT in Today’s Learning Environment’. This is a LIVE via Microsoft Teams 
event and will include a Q and A session for parents. Details are available on our website. 

https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 
 
 
 
 
In this strange and challenging 
year, we have not been able to 
visit St Wilfrid’s Church to cele-
brate the season and to leave  
our gifts of food. The church sug-
gested that we make some spe-
cial  cards  for local people and 
Alison and Lucy at Tiger Club took 
up the challenge. We think the 
beautiful cards the children at 
the club produced will really 
brighten up someone’s day.  
We will be having our own Har-
vest Worship in school on Mon-
day when Rev. Andy from the 
Methodist Church joins us to  talk 

about how 
many people 
we need to 
thank for the 
wonderful 
food we  enjoy 
in our country. 
In fact I think 
Rev Andy has 
been baking! 

Lola Braves the Shave! 
Lola in 6C has had her hair shaved off to raise money for 

Macmillan. Across the UK thousands of incredible peo-

ple are braving the shave to help Macmillan support 

people living with cancer. Lola was inspired to join the  

shavers when she spotted an advert on the television. 

She decided to just ‘go for it’ and with the help of her 

mum she managed to raise £898. Wow! Lola can’t be-

lieve how much support she has received. She loves her 

new hairstyle and so do we!  

Year 5—Interactive History Day 

All of year 5 thoroughly enjoyed themselves on Thursday as we had Jed and James 

from ‘Up AN’ AT ‘EM’ come into school to provide us with lots of exciting and 

hands on sessions all about our Tudor topic.  

The most enjoyable part of the day was the ‘big finale’. In this session, 2 children 

were elected as kings (Henry and Francis). Corey, who was King Henry, thought 

acting as King Henry was extremely amusing.  

After that, Tudor skills were shown and there was even a sword fight between two 

children! Jousting took place next and we were shown the skills needed to be a 

champion jouster. We learnt that if you managed to knock your opposition of their 

horse you get 3 points.  

The best part was the teachers’ battle. Miss Parrott and Miss Baker were first, but 

there were complaints from the audience that it looked more like they were tick-

ling each other. Mr Swingler had a turn against Miss Parrott afterwards and like a 

coward, she ran out of the ring! 

Overall, it was a brilliant day! 

  This week Kibworth Creatives would like to 
congratulate the following pupils for  
   "shining their light” 
Congratulations to …  
Freddie, Aarav, Yvette, Ryan, Harry F and Lola.  

 

 

  

  

  

Year 6 

Ewan, Francesca, Lola and 

Scarlett 

Year 5 

Oscar and Corey 

Year 4 

Archie 

Year 3 

Jack, Haiden and Raffy 

Year 2 

Harry, Arthur, Frances, 

Harry and Elysia 

Year 1 

Jayce 

Foundation 

Corey 


